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State Water Resources Control Board

May 16, 1995 Division of Clean Water Programs
STID 3777 UST Local Oversight Program
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

. ‘ Alameda, CA 94502-6577
Attn: Susa Gates (510) 567-6700

Port of Qakland
530 Water St.
Qakland CA 94604-2064

ALAMEDA COUNTY .

RE:  American President Lines site, 1395 or 1579 Middle Harbor Rd., Oakland CA 94607

Dear Susa,

I am in receipt of your letter dated 4/18/95, and the attached Groundwater Sampling report,
prepared by Geomatrix, dated 4/6/95. Your letter includes a request for reduction in sampling
frequency and types of analyses. Your request for a reduction in sample analyses is
acceptable. Please note that this sampling analysis reduction was already found acceptable,
by letter sent to the attention of Neil Werner, dated 2/2/95. 1 have included a copy of that
letter for your reference.

Future sampling will be as follows: TPHg, TPHd, BTEX and VOCs (by 8010) for MW1; TPHd
and VOCs (by 8010) for MW2; TPHd and VOCs (by 8010) for MW3.

In addition, your request for reduced sampling frequency is acceptable. Future sampling
will be semi-annually, in spring and fall.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 510-567-6761.
Smcerel

Vi o

lfer Eberle
Hazardous Materials Specialist

cC: Sally Goodin, Geomatrix, 100 Pine St., 10th Floor, San Francisco CA 94111
Bill Raynolds/file
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March 23, 1994 State Water Resources Control Beard
STID 3777 _ Division of Clean Water Programs
UST Local Oversight Program
Jon Amdur 80 Swan Way, Rm 200
Port of Oakland Oakland, CA 94621
530 Water ST. (510) 2714550
Oakland CA 94607
1519

RE: American President Lines, Berth 60-63, 13985 Middle Harbor
Rd., Oakland CA 94607

Dear Mr. Amdur,

We are in receipt of the 2/7/94 Quarterly Report prepared by
Ceomatrix. This report documents groundwater sampled on
11/24/93. Your consultants proposes discontinuing sampling of
TOG. We disagree with this because we have not yet encountered
four consecutive quarters of ND concentrations. In addition, the
laboratory reported "heavier hydrocarbons® for the TPH-d samples
taken on 5/11/93. The laboratory also reported "sample . appears
to be o0il" for the TPH~-d samples taken on 8/19/93.

However, it would be acceptable to discontinue sampling of TPH-g
and BTEX in Mw-2, and TPH-g in MW-3, based on four consecutive
quarters of ND concentrations in those two wells.

Please note the typographical errors on Table 2: TPH-d should
read 840 ppb for 8/19/93, and TOG should read ND for 8/19/93.

Please note that with the exception of closure reports, routine
reports and documents no longer need to be copied to the Regional
Water Quality Control Board. Kindly submit a cover letter with
your consultant’s reports. If you have any questions, please
contact me at 510-271-4530.

Please notify me at least 2 business days in advance of field
activities so that I may arrange to be onsite.

Sincegely,

Y e,

Jennifer Eberle
zardous Materials Specialist

ce: Elizabeth Wells, Geomatrix, 4721 Tidewater Ave., Suite C,
Oakland CA 94614
Ed Howell/file
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